

State of New Hampshire County Attorney Clieshire County

January 13, 1984

TEL. 603-352-4110
P. O. BOX 612
KEENE, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03431

Peter W. Mosseau, Deputy Attorney General
Office of Attorney General
State House Annex
25 Capitol Street
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-6397

Re:

Child Sexual Abuse

In Re:

Dear Peter:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter of January 6, 1984 concerning the above child sexual abuse report.

Ms. Jeannette Gagnon, Administrator of the Office of Social Services, Division of Welfare, called me today to discuss your letter.

The incident occurred in Hampton, New Hampshire, Rockingham County, and subsequently, Father MacRae transferred to Keene. Ms. Gagnon informs me that she has been in touch with Rev. Quinn, Father MacRae's superior, and the incident has been admitted to by Father MacRae.

Apparently, appropriate counselling and other actions are being taken to monitor Father MacRae and in the event that there are any other incidents of child sexual abuse reported, appropriate action would be taken and reports would be filed with this office and/or the appropriate County Attorney's office.

Since this incident occurred in Rockingham County and not in Cheshire County and since Father MacRae is receiving counselling and is being strictly monitored, I do not plan to take any further action at this time unless I hear further from Ms. Gagnon or Rev. Quinn.

Very truly yours,

Edward J. O'Brien, County Attorney O'B/dw

CC: Ms. Jeannette Gagnon, Administrator Office of Social Services Division of Welfare

